
Dear parents, carers and children, 

Welcome back after the half term holiday. I hope you all managed to have some quality family time either here on the IOW or further afield.  

On the first Saturday of the half term holiday, we held our Spruce up our School day. A huge thank you to everyone who 

helped out: Mike and Lauren; Anna, Martha and Holly; Jo, Richard, Henry and Helena; Rose and Giles; Alan; Mike; and    

Simon. We cleared the gutters in the car park, planted the troughs by the front entrance (a huge thank you to Anna who 

donated the beautiful flowers that really help to welcome visitors to the school), creocoted the gate to the kitchen and 

school garden, cut down overgrown plants and trees by the car park, weeded the beds and gravel along the front path, 

cleared weeds and revealed the hidden path in the secret garden, got rid of the broken bench, weeded Lobster Lagoon, 

behind the basketball hoop and in the Reception outside area, trimmed all the hedges, tidied the beds and dug out the 

brambles by preschool steps, trimmed the hedge down the side of the playground, tidied and cleared the bike/scooter 

enclosure, and weeded the Calor gas enclosure. Phew! Everyone worked extremely hard to accomplish a huge amount, and people were so 

keen to come back and carry on that we will be planning another one in the spring term! What great team work. We really appreciate all 

the time that you have given on a Saturday. Thank you!!!  

I was very impressed by the amazing Knex models that the Y5 children have made in Science, using gears, levers and pulleys. Their fantastic 

mechanisms are very impressive. The children followed instructions and could then explain how they work. Well done, Y5! See p6 of the 

Buzz for photos of some of the models so far. 

Following our adverts for parent governors, please see the following message from Steve Fairclough, Chair of Governors: 

I hope you have a lovely weekend, and see you again on Monday.  

Best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through  

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship focus is ‘Compassion: Noticing a Need’.  

There are many stories in the Bible about Jesus 

noticing the needs of others and showing           

compassion. Once, he went off in a boat to find a 

place away from the crowds where he and his disci-

ples could rest. But when he reached the shore, on 

the other side of the lake there were yet more people wanting him to help them and 

heal those who were ill. 

The Bible says “When Jesus saw the crowd his heart was filled with compassion,      

because they were like sheep without a shepherd. So he began teaching them many 

things.” Jesus always put 

the needs of others  

before his own. He 

showed his love for them 

by being compassionate. 

A Prayer for Compassion 

 

Jesus, help my eyes to see all the good you send 

for me. 

Jesus, help my ears to hear calls for help from far 

and near. 

Jesus, help my feet to go in the way that you will 

show. 

Jesus, help my hands to do all things loving, kind 

and true. 

Amen 

 

“Clothe yourselves with compassion, kindness, humility, 

gentleness and patience.” Colossians 3.12 

Dear parents/carers 

I am writing to inform you that we are delighted to have filled the 2 vacant roles of parent governor. 

Mr S Cambridge and Mrs E Rufian have been elected unopposed to the positions.  

If you would like to be considered in another capacity as one of our governors at a later date, please 

contact clerk@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Yours sincerely, 

Steve Fairclough - Chair of Governors 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.35 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

Reminders 

 All long hair should be tied back in school colours 

 The one-way system is still in operation. Children can 
be dropped off at the front or back gates. 

 Our school gates are open 8:20am - 8:25am and from 
2:40pm 

 No branded (Adidas, Nike etc) clothing items permitted 

 Packed lunches should not contain chocolate items or 
any food containing nuts 

 Please ensure all items of clothing are named 

 Jumpers and cardigans should be NAVY blue 

 Trousers or shorts should be grey 

 PE shorts/leggings/skorts/tracksuit bottoms should be 
navy 

 Shirts should be tucked in 

 If your child is late, a suitable reason must be provided 

 In the mornings, if you have any messages that you 
would like to pass onto your child’s teacher, please let 
Mrs Jones, Mrs Lennon or Mrs Pelosi know, or email 
your child’s class teacher. This will enable the teachers 
to greet every child individually in the morning to in-
crease their sense of belonging and to start their day in 
a positive, welcoming way. 

 Only water should be in water bottles.  

   Poetry Corner 
 

 

 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

Punctuation—Inverted Commas 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 31st October 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 95.08% 

Late marks this week: 1 

 
Please make sure that you have filled out the survey regarding  

Flu immunisations 
Please find the link below for the online consent form: 

https://links.inhealthcare.co.uk/solent-iow-flu 

If this does not open, please copy and paste the link above into your internet 

browser. 

Once you click START you will then be prompted for the Unique School LEA 

Code which is: 

118192 

The consent will close 17/11/22 prior to the school session 22/11/2022. 

If you submit consent after this time your child will be unable to be given the 

vaccination in school. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 1 

Pizza Sausage & Mash Roast Gammon Chicken Curry Fish fingers Option 1 

Veggie Noodles Veggie Sausages Vegetable Pie Veg Lasagne Quorn dippers Option 2 

Dessert Jam sponge Shortbread Choc Ice Cream Apple Crumble Frozen Yoghurt 

https://links.inhealthcare.co.uk/solent-iow-flu


Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

IW Council Warm Spaces 
Everyone can take advantage of the 
network of warm spaces across the 
Island.  
From our libraries to halls, cafes 
and shops - there's a warm space 

for everybody.  
Some offer drinks, activities, food 
or free WIFI. The one thing you'll 
find in all of them is a warm  
welcome and a friendly face.  
 
There's a list of ones we know 
about on our website: https://
orlo.uk/UWEyQ 
 
We'd love to hear if you know of 
any others - just comment below.  
For more info on the cost of living 
for Islanders go to https://orlo.uk/
wdv1w 
 
 

 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

SLEEP 
 
Do you struggle to fall asleep? Do you feel tired? Do you have 
a child who won’t sleep in their own bed? 
 
Having a sleep issue is surprisingly common. At any given 
time up to 40% of adults and 50% of children (this rises to 
80% with a SEND diagnosis) have difficulties with their sleep. 
Yet in a recent survey, almost 60% of adults felt there was a 
lack of support for sleep issues. Sleep problems can leave 
people feeling isolated and lonely. 
 
Our helpline is run by a team of specialist trained sleep       
advisors. Although we cannot give medical advice, we can talk 
through your issues, offer you some practical strategies and 
recommend services that could help. 
Sleep education is empowering – you can understand why 
you might not be sleeping well and how that can change. We 
promise to listen without judgement and help you decide 
what next steps are right for you. 
https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/national-sleep-helpline/ 

https://orlo.uk/UWEyQ?fbclid=IwAR1KEZFzgy94GIMoS7Wa6Jlyg2XuUYO2xNNO9cuWE9q7ngbd7kmgk-NUui0
https://orlo.uk/UWEyQ?fbclid=IwAR1KEZFzgy94GIMoS7Wa6Jlyg2XuUYO2xNNO9cuWE9q7ngbd7kmgk-NUui0
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Forlo.uk%2Fwdv1w%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1s4F0Ff4DU4UYLIYQODLJtH5elBA-44D5h7W5hrwjqCiCmjdI6GxbyoY0&h=AT0YKC6bpzNx7YxBlGN-jdy8chF52CAKNo7QaSqVlNCocsro_zDUTQ4E1Hesf7IWYulnTRNjKkSgqFszX-O5bnoFLfLSnaf-uWFJksifiKzU7180vZo7KykI9UL
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Forlo.uk%2Fwdv1w%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1s4F0Ff4DU4UYLIYQODLJtH5elBA-44D5h7W5hrwjqCiCmjdI6GxbyoY0&h=AT0YKC6bpzNx7YxBlGN-jdy8chF52CAKNo7QaSqVlNCocsro_zDUTQ4E1Hesf7IWYulnTRNjKkSgqFszX-O5bnoFLfLSnaf-uWFJksifiKzU7180vZo7KykI9UL
https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/national-sleep-helpline/


Bumble Bees Bethan & Tristan - for super learning behaviours and always 

trying hard in Maths especially during this week’s Maths. 

Honey Bees Poppy L -  for her determination and resilience when  

working in Maths. 

Ivy Bees Leigh, Fraser and Nico - for perseverance in building Knex 

models. 

Bob-Bee 

(Bee-haviour) 

Robin - for using the 6th B of Bravery this week! 

Sports Bee Max F (5) - for consistently demonstrating the school games 

values when representing the school. 



Key dates this term  
 

 

 

 Friday 11th November: Remembrance Day 

 

 Week commencing Monday 14th October: Inter Faith Week; Road    

Safety Week; Anti-Bullying Week 

 

 Wednesday 16th November: Y3 trip to Dinosaur Isle 

 

 Friday 18th November: Children in Need (further details to follow) 

 

 Monday 21st November: Hive Day 

 

 Tuesday 22nd November: Flu programme 

 

 Friday 25th November: BSA Mufti Day for tombola prizes 

 

 Thursday 8th December: Christmas Jumper Day 

 

 Wednesday 14th December: Christmas Dinner Day 

 

Looking ahead: 

 
 Friday 16th December: School closed for staff development day 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 5 Science: Forces- Pulleys, Gears and Levers 

On Tuesday, Year 5 spent their Science lesson thinking about simple machines that use 

pulleys, gears and levers to operate. Having identified these in many common           

machines that we have in our homes (roller blinds, scissors, bicycles etc.) the children 

had the opportunity to build their own machine using Knex. They did a brilliant job of 

following the instructions that aren't as simplified as LEGO instructions, and we had 

some great completed models: Leigh completed an egg beater (gears) with some help 

initially from Devon; Arya and Charlie made a wheelbarrow (lever); Nico and F diligent-

ly completed a very complicated car window (gears) that winds up and down. We hope 

to complete the other projects next week, but here are the finished ones... 



U11 v Northwood 

On the Wednesday before half-term, we faced Northwood in an U11 Cup match. The game got off to 

an incredible start as Jude scored in the bottom corner after just 25 seconds. 

However, Northwood played some fantastic football as they took a 5-1 lead at half-time. 

The team kept battling, but Northwood continued to score some incredible goals, before Max B was 

able to grab us a second before the end, Northwood winning 10-2. 

U11 v Holy Cross 

The following day, we travelled to Holy Cross and this time, it was a much closer affair. We headed 

into the break at 1-0 down after a tight first half, and in the closing stages Wilbur went incredibly close 

to finding a deserved equaliser, only for the Holy Cross goalkeeper to produce a wonderful save to 

keep the score at 1-0. 

U11 v Godshill 

The final match of the week saw us travel to Rookley to take on Godshill in the U11 League. 

An even first half saw the score remain 0-0 at the break, but with ten minutes left to play a great strike 

from Jack T gave us a 1-0 lead. 

We were then awarded a penalty five minutes later, which Max B confidently put away to double our 

lead. 

Godshill scored with two minutes remaining to create a nervy finish to the game, but the team held 

on to finish the half-term with a 2-1 victory! 







Mr Carr has spaces available if any children wish to learn 
the guitar.  

 

To sign up please go to www.iwmt.org.uk and simply fill 
out an application  

form.  

 

Lessons are fun, rewarding and really help build children's 
confidence and boost self esteem.  

http://www.iwmt.org.uk

















